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1Cand.idates for Town Offices

We alt know what a “‘challenging" winter we are having, whether

or not it's *just like the old days." Luanne Mayo's photograph

John Moore reports that the lowest remperature he recorded was
-23 degrees on January 27. His high temperature for the month
was 45 degrees onJanuary 28. And snowfall for the month was

Ly i Bradford

WINTER
TOWN FORUM

Moderator for 2 years (1) Brackett Scheffy
Selectman for 3 years (1) John Signorino
Town Clerk/Tax Collector Sue Pehmson
for 3 years (1)
Treasurer for 3 years (1) Carolyn Grindle
Sandm Stlwell
Supervisor of Checklist Deborah Lamach
for 6 years (1)
Trustee of the Trust Funds Howard Bliss Dayton
for 3 years (1)
Trustee of Brown Memorial David Avanzini
Library for 3 years (2) Barbara J. Hall T EXS T
Scholarship Committee, 3 years (1) Deborah Lamach :
Budget Committee for 3 years (2) Robert Stewart reflects the Season's beauty.
Planning Board for 3 years (2) Thomas Riley
Jonathan P, Teele
Zoning Board for 3 years (2) Erin DiBello ,
Cemetery Commission, 3 years(1) Doris Tremblay 36.8". Snowfall for the season to date is 45.8".
KRSD Fair Funding Facilities Committee Warrant articles reviewed
Campaign update by Selectmen
Residents in Bradford, along Chairman Eastman Steer and At their January 24th meeting,
with those in the other KRSD  Fred Winch met with the Tuner  the Selectmen reviewed and

communities, are mounting a
get-out-the-vote campaign to
support the fair funding warrant
article at the annual School
Meeting on March 5. The goal
of the campaign is to inform vot-
ers both about the substance of
the article and that their votes
are critically important, Facets
of the campaign include infor-
mational materials, including
this month’s Bridge insert, en-
couraging young people and
pew residents to register to vole,
neighborhood coffees and a tele-
phone campaign to contact
every voler.

The fair funding article has been
placed near the top of the

B See Funding, page 8

Group in Concord to go over its
contract, discuss remodeling
schedule possibilities, and tour
its facilities. The Tumer Group
is the architectural consulling
firm selected to work with the
Facilities Comruittes on the re-
modeling of Town buildings.

During January, the Turner
Group reviewed the Facilities
Committee’s initial plans for re-
modeling the Central School
and interviewed Police Chief Al
Grindle conceming the Police
Department's space needs. Pre-
liminary plans, which were gen-
crated based on that informa-
tion, were reviewed by the Se-
lectmen’s secretary, town clek,

W Ses Facllities, page 8

voled on the warrant articles for
the March town meeting. This
vote is a new requirement of the
revised Municipal Budget Act.
Previously, only the Budget
Committee was required to pub-
licly recommend or not recom-
mend each article. The Budget
Committee’s votes on the arti-
cles will be presented at the pub-
lic hearing on the budget, to be
held in February.

Here are the warmant articles
which will be voted on at town
meeting, with the Selectmen’s
vole on each. The expenditure
of approximately $80,000
means $1.00 on the tax rate.

Il See Town, page 6

Wednesday, February 16
7:30 pm o Town Hall
Topic: Preparing for

School and Town
Meelings
Come for an evening o
information and liv%ljf
discussion and socialize
over coffee and cookies too.

Candidates’ Night
Tuesday, February 22
"'30 pm v

Elemafltary School

Come listen to toun
candidates discuss issues
and answer questions.
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Bradford Women's Club news

Town Clerk/Tax Collector news

With this winter looking more and more
like the “old days,” we thought we would
g0 back to having card party socials. Our
first one was held January 24th, with two ta-
bles of canasta. Coffee and dessert was pro-
vided and everyone had a good time. We
met new members and decided this was a
great idea, In February, we will have card
party socials on the 14th and the 28th.
Bring a bag lunch to the Church Vestry at
11:30. Coffee and dessert will be pro-
vided.Not everyone played cards. We also
enjoyed just visiting. I'd like to extend the
invitation to everyone in the community. If
the weather is going to shut some of us in,
let’s do it together!

The Women's Club will present its annual
Candidates® Night on Tuesday, February 22
at 7:30 at the elementary school. This is a
good opportunity to ask questions of those
running for office.

Update letters were mailed to members in
January. Ifanyone did not receive hers,
please call me at 938-2608.

I also want to remind everyone of the Pot
Luck Luncheon and Town Reports on Feb-
ruary 15. We’ll meet at noon in the Church
Vestry. This is going to be a very informa-
tive meeting and I hope everyone will make
the effort to attend, Jt's important to know
about your town and schools end how your
money is being spent. —Louise Signonno,
BWC President

iIf you're not registered,

RECISTER TO
VOTE?

428-7076

Wright Travel]

WORLDWIDE TRAVEL ARRANGEMENTS

Henniker Mini-Mall  Nancy Wright
Main St., Henniker Manager

January 2 - Lucas Hahn was bom to David
and Eanne Hahn.

Tax lien notices will be going out at the end
of the month.

The Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s office will
be closed on February 21, 1994.

Supervisors of the Checklist will
meet for voter registration

The Supervisors of the Checklist will be
meeting at the Town Hall 1o register voters
both for School Meeting and for Town
Meeting. The deadline for registering to
vote at School Meeting is February 23, The
final day to register for Town Meeting is
February 26. The law requires that voter
registration close ten days prior to a vote,

On Wednesday, Fehruary 23, the Supervi-
sors will meet 7:00 - 9:00 pm. On Saturday,
February 26, they will meet 10:00 - noon.
—-Virginia Carter

Afraid F

of the IRS?

I'm not..Call me

Jonn FORrGIEL, CPA |
Tax & accounting services.

(603) 938-JOHN
(5646)

P.Q. Box 395, 8radford, NH 03221

Henniker Road, Bradford

from $12.50,

MARLENE'S FI.ORIST
SHOPPF

Valentine Rose Bouauets

Place your Valentine orders early

938-2530

cash and carry

Bradford Elementary School news
by Debbie Lippincott

The *Red Hots,” a jump-roping drill team,
will be visiting our school on February 2nd,
On February 24, the school will sponsor
“Jump Rope for Heart,” a jump-roping
marathon to raise funds for the American
Heart Association. Approximately 20 teams
of children with an adult leader will jump
ropes to music constantly for 1 1/2 houss.
It's fun ... and the children love it.

For the month of February, the school will
have the theme of “Friendship."” During the
week of February 14-18, the school will
conduct a series encouraging friendship,
Some of the friendship ideas will be shar-
ing, making friends with a classmate, and
making friends schoo!-wide.

Newbury-Bradford Workshop news

On Thursday, February 10, the Newbury-
Bradford Workshop will feature a slide
show by Grete Rule of her trip to Greece
last year, when she and Lou visited Athens,
Corinth, and Delphi. Refreshments will
also have a Greek flavor.

Bring your own project to work on at 11;00
or help with sewing kits for the Haven
Home. Also bring your bag lunch and come
enjoy an armchair trip to sunny Greece at
1:00. ~Clare Bensley

Bradford Bridge Subscriptions

Faor those wishing to receive the Bradford
Bridge by mail, the anoual subscription
price is $10. To subscribe, please send a
check to the address below.,

|\
STAFF:

Nancy Scribner, Editor & Publisher
Louise Signoripo, Calendar Editor !
Thomss Scribner, Advertising Manager |I
John Signorinc, Treasuser .
Marjorie Cilley, Subscriptions

Debbie Pickman, Advertising Sales
Gene Schmidt, Advertising Sales
Beth Rodd, Classified Ad Rep

Janice Pickman, Distribution Manager
Suzanne Vitale, Reporter \
Mildred Schmidt, Contributor

Fred Winch, Contributor

Audrey V. Sylvester, Contribittor ‘

The Bradford Bridge
P.C. Box 463
Bradford, NH 03221
Telephone: 938-2286

Maggi Ainslie, Contributor
Luanne Mayo, Contributor
Mary Keegan-Dayton, Contributor
Pauline Dishmon, Contributor



GET ON THE BANDWAGON!
Join the Campaignl!

KRSD FAIR FUNDING PROPOSAL
Bradford Campaign

School Meeting - March 5, 9:00 am - High School

Volunteers are preparing a major effort 1o get Braciford voters fo the Annual School Meeting on
March 5. The campaign sirategy is to reach every registered voter in town. There will be neighborhood
coffees, telephoning, public meetings, and a register to vote effort. On March 5, we'll work to make it
easier for everyone to attend and vote by providing a shutile service and babysitting.

CAMPAIGN
TO VOLUNTEER TO HELP, CALL ONE OF THESE COORDINATORS,
Campalgn coordinator. Dick Dumais, 938-5082
Telephone chairman: Luanne Mayo, 938-5425
Neighborhood coffees: Marge & George Cllley, 938-2253
Register to Vole campaign: Marcia Keller, 938-2877
Shuttle service coordinator: Tom Scribner, 938-2286
Babysitting: Maureen Lawrence, 938-5344 and Janet Baver, 938-2195
Publicity: Audrey Sylvester, 938-5948, and Mildred Schmidt, 938-2109

Business Association contact: Debble Lamach, 938-2095

MEETINGS providing school funding information

Winter Town Forum, Wed. February 16, 7:30 - Town Hall
Women’s Christian Guild, Fri. February 11, 1:15 - Church Vestry
Women'’s Club, Tues., February 15, noon at Church Vestry

% % % % % % ¥ % * % % » % #
Here’s an opportunity to participate in an important town activity,

meet with friends and fellow townspeople, while
preventing cabin fever during this incredible winter,




FUNDING ISSUE

You'll be seeing and hearing a lot about the fair
funding warant article between now and March 5.
Here's a brief overview of the article and Hs effect
on our town. '

The article is based on a great deal of research by
the Ad Hoc Committee* to find o fairer way to
fund educalion in the Kearsarge Reglonal School
District. The present formula of 75% student popula-
tion and 25% equalized property value results in
enormous differences in tax burden. Today, a

ing school taxes 50% on equalized property values
and 50% on the average income level of each
town would distribute the tax burden most faidy.

Consider the effect on our tax rate in Bradford. By
reducing the proporiion we are required to pay for
education, we can address school district requests
for major expenditures (such as this year's $2.3 mil-
lion for high school athletic fields). Savings in our
education costs can also be reflected in monies
available for town needs, In recent years, we have

house worth $100,000 in Brad-
ford pays $1,750 in school taxes,
while a house of the same value

SCHOOL TAX RATES
($ per $1,000 equalized property valuo)| penditures fo be able to

had to “scrimp" on fown ex-

meet our school payments,

in New London pays just $705. wp The cheice will be ours fo
Faimess it is not. 0 " NH Average _ ﬁ - make.

The underlying problem is that o m A lot has been written and
the towns in fhis district vary L 1. Vm Ul W, |sold about the effects of the
widely in numbaers of students Lo ‘ ) / ; Supreme Court's finding in
and wealth. If all the towns were| A, ’ " ’ ﬂ%g Claremont school suit. Es-
similar, then any funding formula “s , ’ } ’I B | sentially, the Court said that
would have a relatively uniform ) / | 1 A | the State has an obligation fo
effect on the towns' jox rates. , ﬁ i " ‘ provide adequate public
Given the ditterences among Jus U8 UE UR (2 Al [l | education. it wil take yecrs fo
the district towns. the commit- BR NB NL SP SU WA W d]eten'nl;\e how d’thishwlll be im-
tee felt that a fair formula [Z3 CURRENT plemented. And whatever is

should provide equal school tax
rates for all towns and distibute

PROPOSED

decided, 100% school fund-
ing will never be provided by

the tax burden based on ability This graph compares each tows's school tax rate
under the presant system and under the proposed
formula. Notice how the proposal clusters the tax
rates around the KRSD average.

to pay, not student population.
The philosophy behind public
education is that it should be
supported by soclety, not paid
for with a "user fee,'' ADM [average daily member-
ship} is essentially a user fee, charging each town
based on number of students and not on abillity to
pay.

Consider our schooel district as a single large entity
{ike a city), with the towns being “'neighbor-
heoods." Taxes are assessed on property valuas [es-
sentially "abillty to pay''), not on how many
children you have In your household. The goal of
the Ad Hoc Commitiee was to establish a funding
formula that will encourage all district residents to
see the district as a unified entliy and to eliminate
the divisiveness which has characterized the district
for years,

Using stafistics to study the effects of various fund-
ing formulas, the committee detemnined that bes-

the State. So the fair funding
warant article Is just as rele-
vant as it was before the
Court decislon. Whatever edu-
cation funds are to be pro-
vided locdlly should be provided by the falrest
method possible.

* The Ad Hoc Committee was formed two years
ago at a special New London town meeting,
called to consider t= faasiblility of New London's
withdrawal from the KRSD. After much study, the
committee determined that withdrawal was not a
practical solution for New London, and it pro-
ceeded {0 research various approachas to resolve
the District's divisiva funding situation. The result of
this effort is the "'Fair Funding Proposal o be pre-
sented at the Annual School Meefing. The Kear-
sarge Equity Coalition was formed to provide
broader representation from all seven District fowns
to cony forward the proposal and achieve the nec-
essary 2/3 approval on March Sih.




Februa ry 1994 THE BRADFORD BRIDGE 3
Whist Society news Friends of the Library presents Bradford Rescue Squad update
The Bradford Whist Society was pleased 1o | Winter Book Series

share $370 amongst seven participating tax
exempt organizations in January. It is the
ieast painful, most entertaining way to raise
funds in town!

The Society is made up of the people who
show up at the Town Hall on the second
and fourth Fridays of each month. The only
requirements for membership are $1.50 per
person, per evening, the ability to follow
suit, and the willingness to enjoy an eve-
ning of light entertainment and camarade-
rie. Everyone is welcome and there is al-
ways a beginners table,

Upstais st Daniel’s

DOUTIQUE & GIFT $HOP
Gifts forall

your Valentines ...
Earrings
Lockets
Cards
Chocolates oI
Candies
Balloons

main slrect, henniker n.h, 03242
above Danicl's Reslsurant

733-3772
938-22717
863-3600
863-1428
448-2366
J26-6933
86)-37712
763-2511

Andover
Bradford
Grntham
Guild
Lebanon
New London
Newport
Sunapee

A discussion of F. Scott Fitzgerald’s novel,
The Great Gatsby, on Thursday, February 3
at 7:00 pm, opens the Friends of the Li-
brary’s Winter Book Series on American
authors. Discussion leader Patrick Ander-
son, English professor at Colby-Sawyer
College, who has regularly led discussions
at the Brown Memorial Library, looks for-
ward to returning to Bradford this year.

The series, from “The Book Bag,” spon-
sored by the New Hampshirs Humanities
Council, was arranged by Laurie Buchar,
who thinks joining a book discussion in the
middle of the winter is a great way to feed
one’s brain, restore good humor, and stop
“cabin fever” blues,

The next discussion, on Edith Wharton's
novel, The Age of Innocence, will be held
on Thursday, February 17, at 7:00 pm. Mul-
tiple copies of the books are available in the
library. Refreshments will be served. All
are weleome., For more information, call
Laurie Buchar at 938-5372,

YOULL LOVEIT!

1300% profit in less than one
year for a one-time small
investment. Send a 52-cent
SASE for free info.

Mon.-Sat. 10:00-5:30  428-7621 W.L. Halleck
Sun. 11:004:00 13 Mooere Road
Newport, NH 03773
Supporting the Community,
Since 1868.

Deposlss are insured by the Federal Deposis Insurance Corporation

The Bradford Rescue Squad would like to
thank everyone who came out in the snow-
storm on January 17 to atiend our spaghetti
supper. A huge thank you to Mary Beth and
Peter Featon for the use of the Appleseed
Restaurant! We had an unbelievable tum
out considering the inclement weather.

Unfortunately, the proceeds, which were to
have gone towards equipment for the new
ambulance, were used instead to rebuild the
ambulance’s transmission, which gave out
on January 22. Our maintenance officer,
Parker McCartney, aided by members Bob
Moore, Ralph Carroll and Preston Starr, are
to be commended for doing the majority of
maintenance work in-house and keeping the
costs down. This problem, though, had to
be handled off-premises. Fortunately, the
transmission could be rebuilt instead of re-
placed, and we thank AAMCO of Manches-
ter for their very prompt service, which
kept the ambulance out of service for a
minimum amount of time. We are also
grateful to Henniker Rescue and New Lon-
don Ambulance Service for their mutuat aid
coverage during our down time.

The Rescue Squad has welcomed saven
new members. All seven, plus two of our
drivers, began their EM.T. training at New
London Hospital in January. The 120-hour
course is being taught by Gail Olson of
Bradford and Pam Drewniak of Newbury.
The course will end in early May and new
members should be certified by early June.

The warrant article for the pew ambulance
has been approved and recommended by
the selectmen and budget committees from
all four towns. We appreciate their support
and hope that townspeople will also support
this purchase at town meetings, If anyone
has any questions concerning the aticle,
please call me at 938-2446 or Richard
Bailey at 938-5090. —Carl Olson, Captain

Appleseed
Inn
Restaurant

Winter Values
after a day

on the slopes

Wed - Italian Pasta Buffet
Thurs & Sun - 2.Fers
Frl - Fish & Chips

Sat - Prime Rib

Closed Monday &
938-2100 Route 108 & St
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So0-Nipi Audubon Society news | Friendship 4-H Club activities
On February 11 at 7:30 pm, the Soo-Nipi | by Abigail Brown, age 11

letters

To the editor:

The Bradford Police Department would like
to take this opportunity to extend our heart-
felt thanks io a few of our young people for
their genersity during the past holiday sea-
son. Chris Scarmpino, along with Nick Haas,
planned and orpanized a dance at Town
Hall. The money raised was donated to the
Salvation Army and to ncedy families in
Bradford. We think this is & very commend-
able act of kindness and they should be ac-
knowledged publicly for their actions.

We also would like to express our thanks to
the bands who donated their time: Group
W, Spiraling Moons, Bliss, and Saturday’s
Child. Thanks also go to the Selectmen for
donating the use of the Town Hall to these
fine people for this event.

It is very refreshing to see our young peo-
ple so involved with the needs of the com-
munity.

Thank you.
Bradford Police Department

Prammw
¢

L

RESTAUHAN T %
NEW BLUE DANUBE MENU
Fridays & Salurdays
COFFEE HOUSE
Sunday afiemoons, noon-6:00
Dinner Reservations Appreciated
At the Bradfordinn  938-5309

3L AT IACT

BRADFORD CROSSING

Route 103

Audubon Chapter will present a slide pro-
gram entitled, “White Mountain Scenery
and Natural History Through the Seza-
sons,” at St. Andrews Episcopal Church
on Gould Road in New London,

Speaker Tudor Richards, a forestry and
wildlife mansgement expert, was execu-
tive director of the Audubon Society of
New Hampshire from 1968-1982, and cur-
rently serves as its full-time wildlife con-
sultant, His intimate knowledge of the
White Mountains enabled him to develop
a complete checklist of bird life in that re-
gion. For more information, contact John
Robie at 9382057,

A birding trip to Cape Ann, near
Gloucester, Mass., has been scheduled for
Saturday, February 19, to observe winter-
ing ducks and gulls. Participants should
meet at Park 'n Ride, Exit 9, 8-89 in
Warner at 8:00 am. Trip leader and birder,
Bob Vemaon, urges everyone to come pre-
pared for cold, windy weather, and to
bring lunch, hot beverage, and binoculars,
For details, call Bob at 526-6216. —Phyllis
Curtiss

NEED HELP SELECTING A COLLEGE?

I use Peterson’s Directions software
to help select the college
that's right for you!

Tom Dimitriadis, M.Ed. 938-2696

P.O.Box 766, Bradford  fax 938-2470

Idlenot Milk
1% $1.79/gal

2% $1.89/gal
whole $2.19/gal

WIEGELMANN APIARIES & SUPPLIES

.- Water Street, Bradford

' 938-2776
HONEY
EXTRACTING
bl WAX PRODUCTS
¥ ROLLED BEESWAX CANDLES

Paula Morse

Tom Wieelnmnn

938-2662

Friendship 4-H Club has been doing a lot of
activities lately. There are activities like
cooking, glass etching, Saint Nicholas doll
making, decorating omaments, and also we
made pineapple turkeys and baskets with
paper twist,

There are two groups that are working with
the S.P.C.A. to help them match dogs with
good owners. One group is working on the
people information, like what kind of dog
would they like, what size of dog, whether
they want a dog or & cat, what color they
want, do they want a puppy or kitten or an
older dog or cat. The other group is work-
ing with pet information. Basically they are
doing the same thing as the group that is do-
ing human information, only for the pets.

There will be many other projects to follow
in the coming months, like a horse and rab-
bit program, plus a dog training program
for those who have dogs that need to be
trained. We have about fifteen to twenty
people in the club, including all the officers.

@D MutoCrafe B

Main Street, Bradford
938-2623

Exhaust Systems
with Lifetime Warranty

24-hour towing and road service

@ NH State auto inspections

Distinctive %ﬁ‘s Y

Country Collectibles
Rubber Stamps Fine Soaps
Yankee Candles Windbells
Salmon Falls Pottery ~ Jewelry
Table Linens Figurines

Open Every Day, 9:30-5:30
Evenings: Thurs. & Fni. il 8:00
4 miles Past of Jot 114 and 2029
At the Rie 202/9 Blinker in Henniker
Telephone 428-7982
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Merrimack County Youth Diversion Program provides human face to

court system

You read about the court system in our
country and how it’s overcrowded and un-
fair. Here in Merrimack Cotnty, a group of
volunteers is putting a human face on the ju-
dicial process for first-time young offenders.

When a young person is referred to the pro-
gram by an arresting officer, a meeting is
set up with the youth, his or her parents,
and a diversion panel, made up of a staff
persop and three vojunteers, At the meet-
ing, panel members talk to the youth about
the crime and then establish a “contract,”
which lists actions that are to be completed
as an alternative to a court appearance. The
contract may include writing a paper, per-
forming community service, or any other
activity the panel determines is appropriate
to the crime. The purpose of these actions is
for the youth to leam accountability and re-
sponsibility for his actions. After about six
weeks, the diversion panel, youth and par-
ents meet again to discuss the process and
close the case.

The Memmack County Youth Diversion
Program has been operating since March
1993, with a staff of one and a half and
more than 24 volunieets. The volunteers
serving on the diversion panels meet about
once every six weeks and process several
young people in & session.

According to Tom Wentworth, Human
Services Director for Merrimack County,
the diversion program has been very benefi-
cial to the county’s court system. By elimi-
nating court appearances for young offend-
ers, it eases the workload of the court sys-
tem and eliminates the court appearance
time for the amesting officer, both of which
provide significant cost savings. And the

927-4973 Route 114

North Sutton

ALL & AWL REPAIR

Small Engine Sales & Service
Tractors @ ess & Tack Repair

Art, Kirk, Lynne & Kris Chadwick
Hours: Mon-Fri 7:30-5:00, Sat tl 1:00

young person avoids a criminal record, pro-
viding the program is completed success-
fully and there is no further criminal activ-
ity,

While it’s too early for the program o have
statistical results, Wentworth noles that of
the 125 young people who have been
through the program to date, only three
have been caught committing another crime.

The Diversion Program is looking for vol-
unteers, both individuals with experience
with young people, including clergymen,
policemen, teachers, and parents, and other
interested individuals from Mermimack
County communities. If you are interested
or would like more information, you may
call Lisa Carlson or Starr Smith at 225-
5445,

. FOXCHASE

a licensed retirement home

South Sutton Russell Currier, Adm.
9385111 Deirdre Currier, RN

NH Assn of Residential Care Facilities

Merrimack
Farm & Country
Store

Bradford, NH 938-2211

Lambing Season is Here -
Check Your Sunplies Now

TUBE FEEDERS
EWE BEARING RETAINER
PROPYLENE GLYCOL
IODINE
LAMA-MILK REPLACER
PRICHARD NIPPLES
HYPOTHERMIA BLANKETS
PAPER TOWELS
MOLASSES

Debra Johnson

CEDAR HILL COMPUTER

SOFTWARE & HARDWARE SALES - TRAINING & CONSULTING

Doyou have aPC compute tha you don't know how touse? Haveyou d-
ways wanted aPC, but haven't got timetogoto Concord for desses?l an
help! Persondized rdning- your computer o mine

$17 / hour

9382837

Library Lantern
by Maggi Ainslie

“New England winters were like this in the
old days.” This is what we hear at the li-
brary. Let's hope February brings us moder-
ating temperatures!

Library Building Committee members re-
cently visited Pillsbury Free Librury in
Wamer. Their addition, recently completed,
will give the town the library service and
space it needs for many years to come. Stop
by and see for yourself what hundreds of
hours of work and planning can accom-
plish. They are to be commended for their
foresight, perseverance, and the ability to
see this project through many years of ups
and downs. The dedication in Wamer will
be on April 23rd at 1:00 pm. Be there!

1993 circulation showed an increase of
13% in paperbacks. We had many good pa-
perbacks donated in 1993, as well as 78
hardeaver titles. This certainly helps our
budget. We had an 8% increase in inter-li-
brary loans. Having the computer brings us
the information we need to get the book
here as quickly s possible, Total circula-
tion for 1993 wag 13,056,

There will be an item on the ballot in
March about “income generating equip-
ment” in the library. This means the copier.
The money it makes has been supplying
and repainng it, By law, the town must give
permission if this money is to be kept by
the library. If the article does not pass, the
library will no longer be able to afford to
nun the copier. We hope it will pass, as
many people rely on the convenience of us-
ing the copier at the library,

Books recently added at BML.........

Schindler’s List by Keneally

Age of Innocence by Wharton

Bingo Palace by Erdrich

Slow Waliz in Cedar Bend by Waller

Eat Smart Think Smart by Haas

Dick Francis-Sport of Queens-
Auioblography

Divine Inspirations by Langton

An Lland Apart by Beckwith

Timothy of the Cay by Taylor

Adventures of Snail @ School by Stadler

Library hours:

Monday 9:30 - 8:00
Wednesday 9:30 - 5:00
Satuday 9:30 - 1:30
Telephone 938-5562
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Town warrant articles, continued from page 1

1. To see if the mumicipality will vote to
raise and appropriate the sum of fifty thou-
sand dollars ($50,000) to commence the
first phase of work at the Town Hall and
the old Central School, and to meet the con-
ditions required by applicable codes and
laws. RECOMMENDED

2. To see if the municipality will vote to
raise and appropriate the sum of one thou-
sand one hundred ninety-five dollars
($1.995) for membership dues in the Cen-
tral New Hampshire Regional Planning
Commission, of which we are a member.
RECOMMENDED

3. To see if the municipality will vote to
mise and appropriate the sum of thirty thou-
sand dollars ($30,000) for the purpose of re-
pairing, reconstructing or the replacement
of bridges. RECOMMENDED

4. To see if the municipality will vote 1o
raise and appropriate the sum of fifty thou-
sand dollars ($50,000) for the purchase of
bituminous oil for road sealing and cold
patch. RECOMMENDED

5. To see if the municipality will vote to
raise and appropriate the sum of three thou-
sand eight hundred doltars ($3,300) for the
purchase of an audio/video system for the
police cruiser. Nineteen hundred dollars
{$1,900) to be reimbursed by a pre-ap-
proved state highway safety grant. RECOM-
MENDED

6. To see if the town will vote to hire an ad-
ditional permanent full-time officer at a sal-
ary of twenty-one thousand dollars
($21,000) with the possibility of a federal
grant that will reimburse the town up to
75% of the szlary and benefits, including
yearly mises, for a period of three (3) years,
providing that at the end of the three (3)
years, the town then keeps the position
filled. NOT RECOMMENDED

7. To see if the town will vote to hire a per-
manent part-time secretary for the police de-
partment for fifteen (15) hours per week
with a salary of five dollars ($5.00) per
hour fora starting salary of thirty-nine hun-

dred dollars ($3,900). NOT RECOM-
MENDED

8. To see if the municipality will vote to
mise and appropriate the sum of one hun-

dred sixty-five thousand dollars ($165,000)

for the ptrchase of an Intemational

2674,1250 GPM fire truck and to authorize

the issuance of not more than one hundred
thousand doliars ($100,000) of bends or
notes in accordance with the provisions of
the Municipal Finance Act (RSA Chapter

33), and to authorize town officials to issus

and negotiate such bonds and notes and to
determine the rate of interest thereon. Fur-
thermore to authorize the withdrawal of
sixty-five thousand dollars ($65,000) from
the fire department equipment capital re-
serve fund, previously created for this pur-
pose. NOT RECOMMENDED

9, To see if the municipality will vote to

raise and appropriate the sum of forty thou-

sand dollars ($40,000) to be added to the
fire department capital reserve fund, pre-
viously established. NOT RECOM-
MENDED

10, To see if the municipality will vote to
raise and appropriate the sum of forty five
thousand four hundred eighty-four dollars

(845 ,484) to purchase a new ambulance and !

authorize the withdrawal of twenty thou-
sand doliars ($20,000) from the capital re-

serve fund created for that purpose. The bal-

ance of twenty-five thousand four hundred
eighty-four dollars {$25,484) is to come
from general taxation. RECOMMENDED

11. To see if the municipality will vote to
raise and appropriate the sum of twenty

thousand dollars ($20,000) to be added to
the highway department heavy equipment

capital reserve fund previously established.

RECOMMENDED

12. To see if the municipality will vote 10
create a Jibrary addition capital reserve
fund, and to raise and appropriate the sum
of ten thousand dollars (glo,OOO) for said
fund, or to take any other action in relation
thereto. NOT RECOMMENDED

ENT

Quality - Servior - (nbeginy

New London 526-6951
Warner 456-2253

&
Prodnce
Fresh Fish

Fresh Deli Items

13. To see if the oumicipality will vote to
rais¢ and appropriate the sum of fifty-two
thousand dollars ($52,000) to lease/pur-
chase & new loader/backhoe and to author-
ize the withdrawal of twenty thousand
($20,000) from the highway department
heavy equipment capital reserve fund, pre-
viously created for this purpose, for the first
installment of a lease/purchase agreement,
and to authorize the selectmen to negotiate
the remaining thirty-two thousand dollars
($32,000) in principal plus interest of three
(3) yearly payments to complete the
lease/purchase agreement. NOT RECOM-
MENDED

S )
w Thomas Scribner
I Broker
TS
FROPERTY

CORPORATION

938-2286 Real Estate Sales & |
763-3030  Property Management |

WALCO |
MECHANICAL CO.

REFRIGERATION, HEATING,
AIR CONDITICNING, ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

COMMERCIAL + INDUSTRIAL » RESIDENTIAL
SERVICE « SALES » INSTALLATION
MAINTENANCE PROGRANG

SYSTEM EVALUATIONS

938-2926

BRADFORD, NEW HAMPSHIRE
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Rev. Pearson’s message for the church
newsletter so neatly paralleled my thoughts
for an opening paragraph and said what I
Was irying to express so much better than I
did that I excerpt his message (with his per-
mission) here.

“During coffee hour after Church a few
weeks ago, someone said, 'I'm so glad
you're here. It feels so safe having you
here." This started me thinking about how
important it is for the Church to be a safe
place. The media has bombarded us with
stories about clergy and churches who have
been abusive, and many people have devel-
oped negative perceptions about churches;
that they are not safe,

*“The First Baptist Church of Bradford is a
safe place to be! The marks of a safe church
are:

--A focus on family values and parenting
--Open communication about emotion and
attitudes

--A spiritual awareness and direction with
respect for the views and experiences of
others

--Value placed on children and the impor-
tance of their development: emotionally,
physically, and spiritually.

“As both a Baptist church and a community
church, we welcome people with diverse ex-
periences of God and church.”

We cordially invite you to participate in the
life of this church. Sunday School begins at
9:00 am. Transportation is available by call-
ing Charlie and Janice Hewitt at 938-2856
or Joyce Teele at 938-2172, Worship serv-
ice follows at 10:00 am, and there is a time
for coffee and fellowship afterward,

The American Baptist Women's Ministries
meels on Febary 1 at 7:15 pm. The pro-
gram this month is entitled “Mecting the
Challenges of Today.” It is an interactive
program on the practice of principles of
faith and volunteers are needed to partici-
pate as readers. On March 1, the group will
hear Carol Conforti-Adams speak on “Stay-
ing Healthy for Our Own Sake and God's.”
The public is cordially invited to attsnd.

The Women's Christian Guild meets on Fri-
day, February 11 at 1:15 pm. After dessert
and a short business meeting, Selectman
Maria Keiler will speak on “Town Con-
cerns.”

Sunday, February 13, is the date for the
Sledding Party at the Shultz's for the Sun-
day School children and their guests, We
will leave for the Shultz's immodiately after
coffee fellowship hour. Everyone is urged

Church News
from Debbie Lamach

to dress warmly! In the event of impossible
weather (1 hesitate to use the words, “rain
date™), the party will be postponed to Febru-
ary 27.

An area ecumenical Ash Wednesday serv-
ice will be held at St. Andrew’s Episcopal
Church in Hopkinton on Febmary 16 at
7:00 pm. All are invited to attend this serv-
ice that begins the period of Lent.

On Saturday, February 19 at 6:00 pm, there
will be & Fellowship Potluck Meal. Organiz-
ers are Janet Brennan, Judy Marshall, and
Marcia Strout, Dessert, rolls, and a bever-
age will be provided by the commitiee, At-
tendees are asked to bring a salad or casse-
role, Following the meal, a variety of board
games will be played. Children may bring
their own games. Please contact any mem-
ber of the committee for more information.

This month's angel is Tommy Pits, who is
ever faithful in seeing that the church is
opened up on Sunday moming, the heat
tumed on, the speaker system nuned, and
that there are ushers to assist him with his
duties as Head Usher. You will always find
Tom with a smile on his face at the front
door on Sunday momings handing out bul-
letins. Thank you, Tommy!

The House Committee thanks all who sup-
ported the ham and bean supper. The funds
realized from this benefit will help with the
expense of carpet and curtains for the Fisk

House.

Just a reminder that during these cold win-
ter days (as well as all year round), there is
assistance in the form of nonperishable
food items available through the Church
Food Pantry. If you know of someone who
needs assistance with food, please contact
the church office at 938-5313.

Junk car removal made easy

The National Kidney Foundation of New
Hampshire (NKFINH) is sponsoring a “car
contnbution campaign.” Owners may do-
nate their unwanted vehicles to be used as a
charitable contribution deduction for their
federal income taxes. All cars will be ac-
cepted, regardless of their condition. The
NKFNH will make all arrangements to
bave the vehicles removed, There is no cost
to the owner and all cars are sold at dealer-
only auctions of to dismantlers, with pro-
ceeds going to the NKFNH to support kid-
ney disease research and professional and
public education efforts.

For information on this program, call the
Foundation office at 224-6641 or 1-800-
3KIDNEY.

Mike's

Floorsanding & Refinishing
We alsa insiall all types of hard and soRwood Tioaring.

763-3189
Michael J. Signorino 938-2608
B 57,5000 o
- 7 suncEs @

GENERAL PTORE
Main N, Wrudiond, NH. D122

'

Don't forget your

on February 14!
Hallmark Cards
radford Boxes
Visit our New
Hampshire cormer

AWARD WINNING RESTAURANT

e WO

Cohntryépirit

RESTALLAND & PAVEERN

—— maar et

[T 7 TR T AT SIS

P [

RESERVATIONS ACCEPTED
428-7007

Cerified Angus Steak
Real Hickory Smoked BBQ

Prime Kb = Freshest of Seafood

Open Daily 11-9 PM Frii & Sat. 11-10 PM

AIR CONDIHIONTD

VISA MO ANEY
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FUNDING, continued from page 1

Facilities, continued from page1

Budget Committee notes

warmant in order to complete discussion and
voting before addressing other money-re-
lated warrant articles. To meet the concems
expressed by attendees at previous school
meetings, efforts will be made to alleviate
the parking problems at the high school and
to provide babysitting. Babysitting will be
provided by volunteers at the Kindergarten
in the Bradford Town Hall. Arrangemeats
are being handled by PTC and Kindergar-
ten parents.

To avoid parking at the high school, voters
will be able to take advantage of the Brad-
ford shuttle. Participants will be asked to
park at the Bradford elementary school by
8:00. Buses will transport everyone up to
the high school before the 9:00 start of the
meeting, So that participants will be able to
retum home whenever they wish, volun-
teers will provide retum transportation
every half hour from a designated loading
spot.

Hours: 8:00 - 8:00 Every Day
Route 114, 1/4 mile N off 202
Henniker, NH 428-3444

and other possible users of space in the Cen-
tral School. The Tumner Group has now pre-
sented the committee with intermediate
plans, which will be discussed with the Se-
lectmen in February. At the same time, the
Turmer Group has begun to compile the esti-
mates needed to begin work on the remodel-
ing project if the warrant article is approved
at town meeting,

Dave Colter was selected to install the fire
alarm system in the Town Hall and will
also submit a proposal to the Library for
their system.

The Fire Department discussed with the
committee the problem of venting exhaust
fumes caused by unning vehicles in the

fire house with the doors closed. Gary Wall
is working with them to deteymine an appro-
priate scavenger system to solve the prob-
lem.

$. Newbury Village

Nearby Lake Sunapee makes this cute 2 +
bedroom ranch on private 2.8 acres ideal
for year-round recreational use or

starter/retirement home.

own
&%,zoum
Realty 4

Associates

$89,500
TOM DUGDALE

938-5200 or
1-800-982-7225

Carpet = Vinyl <+ Ceramic Tile % Hardwood < Area Rugs

A\

NEW LONDON ¢ FLOORCRAFT

) 4

Where Quality Is Still Affordable
Carl & Gail Olsen 526-2600
18 Newport Road, New London 800-870-4646

Budget Committee meetings held during
January were largely for the purpose of fur-
ther inquiry into departmental budgets and
1o review warrant articles which have been
submitted that involve money,

Fire Department and Police budgets re-
ceived the most scrutiny because of contem-
plated changes either in staffing or equip-
ment, Madk Goldberg, Fire Chief, spent a
generous amount of time discussing the pre-
sent requirements of the Fire Protection In-
stitute and its effgcts on wsi(:lents' insur-
ance rates. Specifications and requirements
for the possible purchase of a fire truck re-
ceived lively discussion.

The potential for an additional full-time po-
lice officer and the budgetary mmifications
were explared, pro and con, by the commit-
tee and Al Grindle, Police Chief. Staffing
and additional equipment will be covered in
several wamant items for vote by the tax-
payers,

At this point, a small increase in the

Town's operating budget is anticipated for
1994, but there will be numerous warrant ar-
ticles that can affect the budpet and must be
dealt with at Town Meeting,

During the next several weeks, the Brad-
ford Budget Committee will be closely
comparing the expected budget expenses
against the projected revenues, and fitting
this picture logether for presentation.

Again this year the State Department of
Revenue Administration revised the budget
format. These changes may inject confu-
sion in the orderly discussion. It is impor-
tant for citizens to attend both the Kear-
sarge Regional School District budget hear-
ing and the Bradford budget hearing, to be
properly informed of these issues and not to
be confused during the formal vote,

KRSD budget public hearing will be at the
high school at 7:30 on February 3rd. The
town budget hearing must be held no later
than Feb. 11. Watch for notices announcing
time and place. Note that the annual school
meeting is on March 5th, PRIOR to the
business portion of lown meeting on
March 9.

DUMONT'S
BARBER SHOFP

Wednesdays 8:00 -6:00
Main Street Denis Dumont, Owner
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Antique show and sale at New
England College

Looking for something to do that's fim and
indoors? Come to the Antique Show and
Sale to be keld in Bridges Gym at New Eng-
land College in Henniker on Saturday, Feb-
ruary 12 from 10:00 - 4:00, The antique
show is pant of Homecoming Weekend at
the college, but all are welcome to come
and enjoy the wids variety of quality an-
tiques from over 40 dealers from around
New England. Visitors will find country
and formal fumiture, paintings, silver, jew-
elry, quilts, stoneware, brass, copper and
oriental rugs from dealers hailing from
New York, Connecticut, Rhode Island,
New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts
and Maine.

Admission to the antique show and sale is
$4.00. Bridges Gym is located off Route
114 in Henniker, adjacent to the Lee Clem-
ent Arena. Parking 1s free and available be-
hind the Clement Arena.

Hugo’s Flectric Service

Hugo Flinkstrom
Licensed & Insured
RESIDENTIAL » COMMERCIAL o INDUSTRIAL

938-5573 Rte 114, Bradford

Thank you to the anomymous
person who sent me the
generous gift

for next semester,
F.B.

Lovely Private Location

BRADFORD. 3 privale acres, yet close

to town and Route 103, with this 3 bed-

room 2 bath mobile home. 2 car garage.
$65,000

Ann C. Hallahan Real Estate
Route 103 / Al Covered Bridge e Bradford
9382020  Office 938-2339 Home

At Work ~ At Home

by A'ua’rg 4 Syfvé.S’Z"e?'

Behind tumultuous mountains of snow and glistening icicles lining roofs, a multitude of
sparkling window candles beckon to guests — welcome to the Candlelite Inn. The inn's
owners, Les and Marilyn Gordon have never seen so much snow. In Glassboro, New Jer-
sey, where they lived before buying the inn in January 1993, Marilyn said that there snow
falling in the morning melted by afternoon. Not the least bit intimidated, she drives in
snow, something she would never have attempted in New Jersey, The couple enjoys the
snow-covered landscape either on the roof shovelling it or from the comfort of the inn's
sunroom. Marilyn's view is “For winter to be winter, there must be snow.”

The Gordons waited uatil their children graduated from high school before they sold their

house, quite their jobs, and bought the inn. As a head bank teller and customer services

manager, Marilyn knew the demands of the public. As & United Auto Workers Union ma-

chinist, Les knew how to fix things. When the Gordons found the Candlelite for sale, they

: .. SRR felt the area was just right for them--

SRR 3 not congested or overly commer-

cial. Marilyn said that Bradford is

% “an hour and a half from anywhere;

*f, a trip to Concord, just around the

-4 corner.” They organize errands,

“* making them a day-long affair. For

=" Marilyn, running errands is one

way to guarantee having lunch out,

w To refurbish apd fumish the inn’s
15ix rooms (each wilh a private bath)
: and their own apartment, the Gor-
dons found New Hampshire bar-
gains at flea markets, outlets, and
' discount houses. They have com-
_’- , pleted all renovations, including re-
. . v papering and painting every room,
themselves, in & style Marilyn calls “country Victorian.” They have created a spotlessly
clean, fresh, yet unpretentious environment, Their special touches are evident everywhere.
Marilyn makes quilts and cross-stitch embroidery pillows and pictures; Less makes hand-
painted wall plagues and table decoratians,

The Gordons have developed the knack of discovering local resources. One day as they
drove down Route 93 with their car windows open, the aroma of freshly ground coffee
caught their attention. They had discovered the Fair Winds Coffee Company in Bow. In-
quisitive, they made an appointment, sampled the coffee, and decided to feature the com-
pany’s flavored coffees at breakfast at the inn. They recently took advantage of an offer
made by WNNH radio in Concord to give a free night for two to winner of the radio sta-
tion’s prize of two sla passes to Mount Sunapee. In exchange, the inn will receive two
months of advertising on the radio station.

The Candlelite Inn, built in 1897 by Charles Gillis as a guest home, was first called the
Gillis House and, by subsequent owners, Green Shutters. The owner who established the
name Candlelite Inn was a Mrs. Thiemans, now 80 years old, who still retums to Bradford
to visit friends on the 4th of July weekend, Last summer, Mrs. Thiemans stayed ovemight
at the inn and recounted how things used to be there. Former owners, the Carltons, also
stopped by last summer to see the inn, take a tour, and meet the new owners.

Now that major renovations have been completed, the Gordons look forward to baving
more free time to scout the area’s events and attractions. In the short time they have been
here, they bave become advocates for Bradford, as members of the Lake Sunapee Busi-
ness Association: and the newly formed Bradford Business Association. So far, they have
found the people here friendly and very helpful. They were amazed when other inn own-
¢rs helped them paint and move fumiture when they started their renovations. They enjoy
being theirown bosses and being in & business which is not cutthroat. Like two recent
Candlelite Inn guests, who made a commitment to be magried on New Year's Eve, the
Gordons seem to have made their commitment to making Bradford home and enjoying liv-
ing and working here.

ity
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January Selectmen’s meetings

January 3 The Town received word that
the State refused to reimburse any of the
town's expenses to replace the bridge on
Center Road because the plans were not
stamped by a professional engineer. Discus-
sions will continue between the Road Com-
mittee and the State to revise the process so
that pre-fabricated bridges, such as the Cen-
ter Road bridge, can qualify for State reim-
bursement.

Road Agent Andy Anderson met to discuss
the highway department’s need for a new
backhoe, at a cost of about $52,000. He
noted that the town bought a used backhoe
a couple of years ago and it has been a cost-
saver for summer maintenance.

Selectmen opened bids for the town's fuel
deliveries for 1994, Only two bids were re-
ceived, from seven requests. Ayer & Goss
won the contract with the lower bid.

Replacement of the Main Street culvert was
discussed. Groundwater Technologies® rep-
resenlative Brian Cote expressed his will-
ingness 1o work out an equitable cost so
that when they replaced the culvert as part
of the Marketplace clean-up, it would be
large enough to handle the town’s run-off.
This upgmde to the culvert would alleviate
some of the dminage problems at the Meri-
mack Farm Store’s parking lot.

After several requests to Tom Riley that the
Planning Board's gravel pit file be retumed
to the town offices, Selectmen received a
two-page computer print-out from Riley.
Selectmen stated that Riley be informed
that this was insufficient and that the Town
Hall file should be complete, containing all
previous plans and documents.

Selectmen received a copy of the contract
between New Kearsarge Corp. and Capitol
Regional Development Corp., the lending
agency for the block grant. NKC is paying
10% interest on the loan. As loan payments
are received, the Revolving Loan Commit-
tee will review applications for re-loaning
the money to small businesses within the
community,

Kenn Ortmann, in a telephone conversa-
lion, reported that he had the supporting
documents for a second payment to New
Kearsarge Corp. of $173,343 for building
repairs, new equipment and repairs to ex;st-

' d‘

John McX ew
Route 103, Newbury

ing equipment. When asked about the still-
unsubmitted insurance documents, Ort-
mann said that several signatures were still
needed. Selectmen approved the requested
payment, but voted to withhold disburse-
ment until the policy has been received.

January 10 Selectmen discussed their pro-
gress preparing a warmant article conceming
iscontinuance of certain town roads,
Brook McCandlish appeared to request that
gs ll:;ad Old Coach Road, be included in
e list.

Fire Chief Mark Goldberg and Ralph Car-
roll met to discuss the fire department’s
warrant article for a new fire truck.

Bob Stewart Jr., chairman of the Road Com-
mittee, recommended that the Selectmen
present a warrant article for $30,000 for
bridge repairs in 1994. He noted that the de-
tails of their recommendations for this
year's bridge work hinge on the State's re-
port of its inspection of the town’s bridges.
The report has not yet been received. Last
year, the condition of Bradford's bridges
placed Bradford second to the waorst in the
state.

Stewart stated that spending the $30,000 to
replace decks on several bridges will be
“protective maintenance™ well speat, elimi-
nating the need to replace the bridges
within the next few years. He said that be-
cause the town's bridges are metal, they do
deteriorate over time.

When asked about the Road Committee’s
long-range plan, he reported that they have
been unable to formulate a plan yet. First
they must complete the update on the pre-
sent condition of all Town roads.

Stewart reported that the State is presently
working on a project to update town maps.
The Committee is providing the state with

information to update the map for Badford.
The new maps will be a significant improve-
ment, using aerial photography for accuracy.

Selectmen received wond that Groundwater
Technologies was still requesting that the
Town pay $9,000-$10,000 to have the
larger culvert installed on Main Street. In
conversation, it had been estimated that the
town's portion would be around $1,000.
The Selectmen agreed that they would not
pay the higher amount, so GTT will install
the smaller culvert,

January 17 No meeting, Civil Rights Day,

January 24 The insignia committee pre-
sented its design selection to the Selectmen
for their approval. The winning eatry was
designed by Oona Tropeano and will ap-
pear on the cover of this year’s town report.
The insignia was presented with both black
and white and color versions. The black and
white insignia will be used for stationery.
Colored insignias will be used on Town ve-
hicles. Selectmen thanked the committee
for its efforts. Members included Lou Sig-
norino, Audrey Sylvester, Tom Scribner,
Steve Hansen, Bob Stewart, Sr., and Parker
McCartney.

The Selectmen thanked Police Chief Al
Grindle for his efforts to shovel out the
Town Hall and get the heat going when the
fumace malfunctioned on January 19.

The Budget Commitiee met to review the
proposed town warrant articles. Following
the Selectmen’s vote on the articles, the
committee reviewed budget figures in
preparation for completing the 1994 budget.

Cersosimo ‘ t I Lumber Co. Inc.
802 254-4508 RR #6 Box 9 802 254-5691 FAX
Brattleboro, VT 05301
FREEDOM, NH BRATILEBORO, VT RUMNEY, NH
Ed White John Caveney Don Winsor
603 774-7396 603 3634464 603 5364592
John Randal
WE PURCHASE 603 239-6806 WE PURCHASE
STANDING CHESTERTOWN, NY LAND WITH
TIMBER Brent Bulloc k TIMBER & LOGS
518 494-4158

Rumney Division - 1993 Outstanding Forest Industry
‘H. Timberland Owners

Association
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In and About the KRSD, by Dick Keller, Bradford School Board Rep

Bradford has The Bridge. Now Kearsarge
High School has The Spectrum, a newspa-
per for the students and by the students.
The first issue came out in November. Edi-
tor Kristen Guaoness, a senior from New-
bury, reporis that the second one is due
shortly. The goal of Kristen and her staff is
1o have this a monthly paper to communi-
cate important issues at the school, a task to
be commended. From a Board member’s
perspective, this can open a direct avenue to
these concems that, in the long run, are mu-
tual, Keep up the good work.

As we approach the 5th of March and the
Anmnual School Meeting, budget numbers
are at last solrdifying. The Budget Commit-
lee increased the proposed budget to a total
of $12,852,599 by adding $31,882 fora
math coomdinator and aides. This total in-
creases last year's basic operating budget
by 3.6 % and will be an overall increase of
8.7 % if the voters approve all of the war-

nant items being proposed.

For those of you interested in the effect on
your taxes, the 3.6 % will mean approxi-
mately $1.95 per thousand of assessed
value and just under $3.00 to cover the
8.7 % increase.

The warrant items, in addition to the budget
itself, include $395,384 to settle the teach-
ers’ contract through the 94/95 school year;
$140,345 toward the five-year technology
program; $15,000 for architectural services
to study expansion of the high school;
$20,000 to establish a capital reserve fund
for building construction; and $59,457 for
the first year payment on the bond for the
athletic fields at the high school. Based on a
ten-year bond, the avemg&raymem on the
remaining years for the athlec field bond
would be $286,000 per year. The Board
voted 6 - 3 not to recommend the proposed
athletic field improvements at this time.

The only warrant item your Board repre-
sentative could support was the $15,000 to
study the school expansion. As long as
Brudford faces an 18 % increase in District
assessment compared to New London's
6.3% increase, I find it impossible to go be-
yond the necessities, especially with the
District facing an addition to the high
school in the near future. Ineed your help
to resolve the funding issue once and for all
at this upcoming annual meeting.

Public participation at school board meet-
ings was brought to  head at the January
13th meeting when J.D. Colcord, Chairman
of the Joint Board of Selectmen, came lo
present the petition on faimess 1n funding
and ask that it be placed on the warrant. Ad-
herence to the standing policy had o be
forced so that, once again, open communl-
cation could take place. Colcord was al-
lowed to make his prescntatien,

At this meeting, Marty Brown, Athletic Di-
rector, and Peter Bianchi, member of the
Athletic Field Study Committee, outlined
their proposal for the athletic field renova-
tions and expansions at the high school.
The $2.3 million package includes a new
track, 2 soccer fields, baseball and little
league fields, 3 additional tennis courts,
new parking, and an upgrade of the existing
field hockey facility. Questions of final per-
mits and whether upgrading North and
Mastin Roads will be ired remain to be
answered. The impact of an addition to the
building has really not been addressed. At
the public hearing on the bonding of this
project, many questions were raised. One
person spoke in favor and one, based on the
cost, questioned whether the site is appro-
priate for this development.

Discussion of a proposed policy on rental
of school facilities feft the impact of insur-
ance requirements on all users as an issue
still to be resolved. Policies on family and
medical leave and student homework were
introduced by Superintendent Richards.

The warmnt articles were reviewed at the
Board meeting on the 27th. All articles ex-
cept the athletic field will be recommended
by the Board. Members of the budget com-
mitlee confirmed the recommended articles
and indicated thal, although opposed to the
athletic field bond issue, they would recom-
mend the article in order to place it on the
warrant in its present form.

A new public participation policy was intro-
duced. After considerable discussion, the

BUDWEISER 12+

DEL!I OPEN HOMEMADE
EVERYDAY V-Mart PIZZA EVERY-
10:30 - 8:00 DAY 4:00-8:00
V = Value
* We use premium Foodees heart-healthy crust
* Oversize subs at regular sub prices

* Fairwinds coffee with fresh baked doughnut, 99 cents
Weeks 2% galloos, $1.99

* Ben & Jerry's pints, $2.79

* Milwaukee Best 12-pk, $4.59
Keystone 12-pk, $4.75

, $6.99

V = Variety
* Low-priced hot Junch specials

* Weckly dry cleaning, in Wed., back next Wed.
* Fairwinds gourme! coffee beans

V = Video

, ™ aver 800 titles in stock, top 10 weekly releases

e\ §
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details appear to be similar to the Board's
current policy. Once final approval has
been given, the new policy will be posted
on the Town bulletin board.

Dr. Richards presented data developed asa
result of the Califomia Achievement Tests
(CAT), taken last fall in grades 3 through 8.
The data compares this district with school
districts across the country and, more spe-
cifically, compares the schools within the
district. In the first category, KRSD, with a
few exceptions, is functioning above the na-
tional mean. The second category indicates
some striking differences in the achieve-
ment of students as they prepare to move
into the 6th grade. District weakmesses
pointed out in the process include math
computations, spelling, language, and re-
search skills, Next year, in addition to the
district CAT program, New Hampshire will
be requiring a similar test, statewide, for
specific grades.

Another area of concem is the industnal
arts program at the high school and the Ge
to the vocational training programs avail-
able. Seeing a reduction in the budget for
this item and realizing the need for en-
hanced training, I have asked that this be an
agenda item as soon as possible.

Don't forget annual meeting on March 5
9:00 am at the high school. The more oars
in the water, the better the ship sails, Look
at it as an indoor picnic, with entertainment,
and bring a lunch, It is cne day of the year
that will centainly affect all the rest.
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- Natural ice harvest
Book Review by JW. Bradley, Director,
by Pauline Dishmon Muster Field Farm Museum
From early times, ice was a precious com-
HADLEY A Moveable Feast, Emest said of Hadley, | modity. Lakes, ponds, streams and canals
by Gioia Diliberto “ wish T had died before I ever loved any- | Provided this natural ice in the winter

Ticknor & Fields, NY 1992
Available at Brown Memorial Library

The year was 1920. She met him at a party
in Chicago and fell in love almost immedi-
ately, He was wearing an Italian officer's
cape draped over broad shoulders, He was
tall and dark with intense brown eyes and
flushed cheeks. She became fascinated by
the charming young man whose desire was
to become an important novelist. Though
he was a braggart, she sensed a quality she
admired—sensitivity.

On September 3, 1921, Hadley Richardson
and Emest Hemingway were married in
Michigan. Afierwands, they sailed to Paris
with letters of introduction from Sherwood
Anderson, a writer who had faith in Emest.
The letters opened doors to prominent liter-
ary figures such as Alice B. Toklas, Ger-
trude Stein, and Ezma Pound. In between
writing for a newspaper, Emest worked on
his stories.

This book will be appreciated by the person
who finds fascination in biography.
Through interviews and bibliographic cita-
tions, the author includes malerial to make
non-fiction read like a novel. Diliberto re-
ports on poverty endured before public rec-
ogaition of Emest’s talent, how the couple
lived on Hadley’s income from trusts and
investments, and their various European
travels.

After five years, the coupte divorced. Er-
nest magvied three more times; Hadley
once. Yet, throughout their lives, they re-
mained in touch. In his autobiography,

one but her.”

Hadley Richardson had links with New
Hampshire. Her paternal grandfather,
James Richardson, was an educator in Hop-
kinton. In later yesrs, after moving to the
Midwest, he founded the Richardson Drug
Company. Hadley and Paul Lowrer, her
second husband, lived near Chocorua, and
in death, their ashes were buried on a
nearby hilitop cemetery.

.l
Mauris
HAIR DESIGN & TANNING SALON

938-5444
Bradford Corners o Rte 114

OPEN
7 DAYS

for
Hair & Tanning

Open Monday-Friday 9:00 - 8:00
Saturday 9:00 - 3:00
Sunday 11:00 - 3:00

Wheelchair accessible,
WALK-INS WELCOME

Fuel Oils, Gasoline,
LP Gas

24 Hour Self Service

Gasoline & Diesel Pumps

months. The first ice houses were root cel-
lars. Before spring thaw, the farmer would
shovel ice and snow into his maot cellar and
cover it with meadow grass. By 1830, ice
houses were standard farm buildings.

In the early 1800's, larger ice houses were
built in towns to store the natural ice har-

vest from local ponds and lakes. Railroad

tracks were laid for trains to transport the

blocks of ice to huge ice houses in the cit-
ies, which supplied American and foreign
ports with this natural harvest,

In 1799, blocks of natural ice were trans-
ported by ship for the first time from New
York City to Charleston, South Carolina.
In 1805 the brig, “Favorite,” cut of Boston,
ammved in Martinique in the West Indies
with 130 tons of natural ice blocks, By
1815 Cuba and India were being supplied
by America’s natunl ice. In 1847, Boston
records show 51,887 tone of ice sent to
coastal ports in America and 22,591 tons
sent abroad. The monetary value for these
tons of block ice from Boston was well
over the million-dollar mark. Natural ice
was a major business in America.

The first commercially successful ice-mak-
ing machine was put inlo operation in 1851
in Apalachicola, Florida. The first artificial
ice plant was set up in 1868 in New Or-
leans. In 1894, there were over 10,000 ice
cutters in America harvesting natural ice in
the winter months. They ars now part of
our American history. Today fragments of
ice house foundations and railroad tracks
near ponds and lakes are the only evidence
of this once vital natural ice industry.

RTE 114, Bradford

938-5335
428-3333




Febmuary 1994

THE BRADRORD BRIDGE

13

Yoctlefal sctivities
by Mary Reegan-Dagyton

My neck was sore and my back hurt, The
room was dimly 1it and, as dusk ap-
proached, it was time for lights, We were
four adults huddling around a large Victo-
rian oak table working on the “Tribuna of
the Uffizi," a 3,000-piece jigsaw puzzle that
could drive the mild-mannered into a coin-
pulsive obsessive state,

What better entertainment when the winter
weather is well below zero with a fierce
wind blowing? Jigsaw puzzles are great for
the young and the old. Working on the Uf-
fizi brought back pleasant memories associ-
ated with hooking puzzles -- the concentra-
tion, the commitment, the elation of finding
two long lost pieces!

The Uffizi is an ant gallery in Florence, It-
aly, recently visited by a family member.
The puzzle picture is of a large room in the
gallery decorated in 16th century Mannerist
taste, crimson damask lining the walls filled
with masterpiece paintings of the Madonna
and child. Spectators fill the room, admir-
ing the works of Raphael, Romano and
Vasari,

A 3,000-piece puzzle. A weekender? A va-
cation week? How long would it take to
complete such a puzzle?

Our first grader enjoys 24-piece jigsaw puz-
zles ... Fun on the Farm, Animal Rascals,
Pastel Pets, The 100-piece Peter Pan puzzle
is more of a family event. The pieces are
large, but a considerable challenge fora
first grader.

At 3 1/2, Padraic enjoys the S-piece cookie
monster puzzle, the wood-inlaid circus puz-
zle, or, with assistance, the 13-piece Catin
the Hat puzzle. And the benefits of puzzle
work for preschoolers -- shape and color
recognition, improving molor coordination,
concentration, and problem-solving skills.

Five hundred and one thousand piece puz-
zles are manageable for adolescents and

» - - - -
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Steak Subs, Italian Dinners,
Spaghetti, Grinders, Gyro Subs,
Salads, Calzones, Beer & Wine

Delicious Pizza

| Pusga Ghef of Bradjoma 938-2600

adults. A few hours completion time or laz-
ily over a weekend set out on a card table or
large cutting board.

But the Uffizi puzzle. Yes, it's a great way
to spend a winter's evening as long as
you're process oriented. After a solid week
of work on the Uffizi by five adults, a week-
end attempt by an additional four adults, the
relatives have resigned themselves to the in-
evitable. The Uffizi is a winter project.
Even though several paintings are com-
pleted, pieces remain spread over card ta-
ble, adjoining cold wood stove, on various
cookie sheets, and in small boxes.

We're hoping to collectively conquer the
Uffizi by spring. Meanwhile, The Ra-
vensburger 45-piece puzzle with inter-
changeable pieces has been completed and
will be tried again, The box boasts unlim-
ited puzzle pictures with over 1,000 possi-
ble combinations. No sane person has ever
found them all. Anyway, completing any
puzzle is a small feat. Try one with your
family this winter.

BIRCH LANE LODGES

* Minutes to Mt. Sunapec,
King Ridge & Pat's Peak

* Color Cable TV-
Kitchens Available

* Reasonable Rates

. *Ski & Stay Packape

* On Snowmobile Trails

* Brochure Available

Rte 103, Bradford
938-5475

On Lﬂl‘ce Todd
Motel - Cottages

Martin Energy
* % COAL * *

Ask about our new & used stoves
Hand Fired Heating Units

938-5531

9(—- X Lunch Specials, Gourmet Pizza,

Route 114

Forest Society offers national
forest management course and
field trip

Millions of people visit the White Moun-
tain National Forest (WMNF) each year.
They come to hike, camp, fish, ski, and to
enjoy the magnificent scenery. In addition
to all these recreational opportunities, the
National Forest alsc provides important
habitat for wildlife, crucial watershed pro-
tection, and timber for paper and other
woood products. How does the U.S. Forest
Service, which manages this 706,000-acre
forest provide for all these diverse inter-
ests? How can citizens and conservation
groups help the Forest Service accomplish
this mopumenta) task?

The Society for the Protection of New
Hampshire Forests is offering a course that
will explore how the U.S, Forest Service
meels its goals on the WMNF. The course,
“Issues in Nationsl Forest Management,”
is being offered on Thursday, February 3,
at Plymouth State College, from 7:00-9:00
pm. Admission for the course is free, but
pre-registration is required. The class is co-
sponsored by varjous student groups at
Plymouth State College.

On Saturday, February 5, a follow-up field
trip will help participants get a hands-on
look at the management practices on the
WMNF. The field trip, entitled “Multiple
Use in Action,” will be held from 10:00 -
3:00 at the Bretton Woods Ski Touring
Center. Admission for the field trip is §15,
which includes admission to the Touring
Center. Participants should have some
cross-country skiing expenence, bul the
trip will be mostly on novice trails. This
trip is co-sponsored by the New Hamp-
shire Timberland Owners Association.

“This course and field trip will help people
understand how the While Mountains are
managed for multiple uses,” says Tam-
mara Van Ryn, policy specialist for the
Forest Society. “We'll discuss the ten-year
forest plan and take a close look at the re-
sults of that plan - the ski trails, the scepic
vistas, and the wildlife habitat.” Van Ryn
will be available at both the February 3
class and the February 5 field trip to lend
the Forest Society’s perspective on this is-
sue.

Please cail 800-639-1931 to register and
for more information.

’cl'enn'iker@

Pharmac




14 THE BRADFRORD BRIDGE February 1994
by Mildred Schmidt by Luanne Mayo

Wow! Good bye January! Good bye cabin fever! Give us a break! Let's look forward
to Valentine's Day! A day we celebmate loving one another! Already I feel better think-
ing about it! If you make just one person happy, yow'll be happier. May you have a
loving Valentine's Day.

Best Berry Torte
1/4 cup butter 1 pkg frz sliced strawberries, defrosted
1 112 cup sugar, divided 1/2 pint whipping cream
1172 cup flour 2 172 tsp baking powder
5 epps, separated, room temp 1 1/2 tsp vanilla, divided
1/4-1/2 cup milk 2 tbsp powdered sugar

MERING'JE: Beat egg whites until frothy in large mixing bowl. Slowly add 1 cup
sugar and a pinch of salt and beat umtil meringue is very stiff and holds peaks (take
quite a long time, $ minutes or more). Sel aside.

In a small bowl, beat egg yolks unti] light in color and frothy. Set aside.
In another large mixing bowl, cream butter and 1/2 cup sugar, Stir in beaten egg yolks.

Sift flour and baking powder; add altemately with milk and 1 tsp vanilla to butter,
sugar and egg yolk mixture. If batter is ton thick with 1/4 cup milk, add more until thin
enough to pour into pans, Spread into 2 9" well-buttered foil-lined cake tins for easly
removal. Spread half meringue mixture over batter in each pan, keeping meringue
away from sides of pans. Bake at 325° for 25 minutes, Turn oven off, leaving cakes in
for about 5 minutes. Meningue will be lightly browned, but probably have cracks. Cool
in pans.

Just before serving, beat cream with powdered sugarand 1/2 tsp vanilla. Spread half
the cream on top of one layer. Place half the defrosted strawberries on the cream. Place
the second layer on top. Repeat with remaining cream and berries,

For an altemative, you can replace the strawberries with Comstock canned mspberry
ﬁﬂijg (adding a few fresh frozen ones, if you have them!) or canned cherry filling,

RIFSTN . 1

Variety Show rehearsals begin L

Chorus rehearsals for the third annual Vari-
ety Show will begin on Sunday afternoon,
February 13, at 2:00 pm at the Fimst Baptist
Church Vestry.

This year’s theme will be “Give My Re-
gards to Broadway,"” and the chorus will
sing ali Broadway show favorites, Talent is
needed for the revue. Please contact Debbie
Lamach at 938-2095 if you would like to
participate either as an act or in the chorus.

Tentative date for the not-to-be-missed AN

show is April 15 and 16, Just one of many winter heroes!!
A COMPLETE REAL ESTATE &
AGERNCY INSURANCE CENTER
REAL ESTATE INSURANCE

® Residential ¢ Homeowners
® Commercial * Automobile
® Land ® Ligbility

Robert C. Stewart, GRI  Roben Stewart, Jr. Real Estate Sales

Michelle Meany, Sales Rep & Licensed Septic System Designer

MAIN STREET, BRADFORD 938-2255 OR 938-2256

So, have you heard about the Tirillation
Factor? Honest, I didn't make thatup ... it
was Nina Totenberg. You know what it is,
even if you didn’t know what it was called.
The TF is when the pretty little anchor
woman makes aboul three sincere wrinkles
in the center of her forehead, assumes an all-
too-serious expression on her perfectly
made up face, and socks the first five news
items to you (they have to be sensational to
meet the criteria): Murder. Child molesta-
tion. She’s obviously guilty and they’re
closing in on her and we'll keep you
posted, How many are dead now and how
high will the count go?

Whatever happened to innocent until
proven guilty? What has happened to us? If
1t isn't real live soap opera, we push the but-
ton and try another channel for our kicks.

The front page of the Concord Monitor sel-
dom has any national or intemational news.
They ran three dog stories one day last
week and that was the day after a full page
of gore. Isn"t it strange that we keep renew-
ing our subscriptions and paying for cable.
Orare we getting whatever it is that we are
paying for?

Consider the paper you are now reading.
It's free, there is no lobby trying to get your
money or your vote, No sex, no scandal,
and precious little mayhem, no three wrin-
Kkles, no TF! The staff tries to give you
thoughtful (and pretty unbiased) coverage
of what's going on in town and asks notb-
ing in return. I am here (o tell you, how-
ever, that everyone who produces the paper
hopes you will take the information you
find bere and use it, Use it to make a more

| informed, educated vote. Use it to help

grow your town and your neighborhood.

:. | Use it to make sure the buildings the town
. | owns are safe and that the water you drick

is potable. Use the information 10 be sure

¢ | our children are getting a good education,

an equal opportunity to leam and that your
tax dollars are being spent wisely when it
comes to that education.

The greatest thanks you could give in return
for The Bradford Bridge is to be informed
and prepared when you go to vote. There
are some extremely important issues com-
ing up that you should think about.

If you need more information, call... talk to
your elected representatives, Go to the
Women's Club meeting on February 15 or
to the Winter Town Forum on February 16.
Attend Meet the Candidates night on Febru-
ary 22. It's all out there and needs your at-
tention. We really can make a difference
and that's pretty ttillating in itself.
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Fitness Talk
GARDENING by Molly Clark
‘ Sweets fi Sweet? On Valentine’s
[?y F red Winch D‘:;f ouro'l‘.bict)t:;hnlf"showm us with
candy in a heart-shaped box to remind us

This is New Hampshire! January has been
marked, probably for all time, as one of the
most continually cold months of the “global
waming” years. We have had many more
below zero days than usual, days when it
bas been -15° to -30° and when the mercury
did not rise above the freezing point. Along
with the cold tempenatures, there were
many days of stiff winds, so that the chill
factor kept many inside. However most of
the severely cold days did not occur until
there was a substantial snowfall, and on the
warm days, we frequently accumulated sev-
eral more inches of snowcover. With all
these occurrences, we had some clear blue
skies, scenic pristine fields of snow for ski-
ers, photographers and hikers, such as have
not occurred for many years. Even at night,
we could enjoy the crystally brilliant skies
and these last nights of the month, 2 very
brght full moon.

This weather has had its effect on what will
occur during the growing season. For many
years we have expected a reasonably good
crop of peaches, that the forsythias would
bloom with their golden welcome of spring,
the thododendrons would bloom brilliantly,
and the wisteria's chains of purple blooms
would match those in the plant-growers
catalogs. I don’t believe that we should
have confidence that this will occur widely
this coming spring. We have forgotten that
we here in Bradford are on the line between
climatic zone 5 to our south and zone 4 to
our north. These prized trees, shrubs and
vines are teetering on that boundary, If it's
azone 5 winter, they will bloom; if it’s a
zene 4 winter, usually not, This year I will
bet that we will see the effects of a zone 4
January. Many have planted Reliance
peaches, developed in New Hampshire by
Dr. Meader of UNH. These trees have been
bred 1o survive -20° F, Many of us have ex-
perienced lower temperatures than that this
month, some to -30° F. Our forsythias have
been subjected to the same temperatures,
Perhaps the lower branches, covered by the
deep snowiall, may bloom, but chances are
the exposed growth will be only leaves
come spring.

Routo 114, Bradford
Est 1875

Insured for your protection
Calfor sgtimate

TOM WILKINS
Lie. Arborist #144

Pesticida Licenss NHPC-121 $38.2300

The snow is good for protected roses and
perennial herbaceous plants, as snowis a
good insulator. It remains to be ssen what
such a deep warm blanket has done to the
mouse population. Under such conditions,
rodents survive well — and eat many plants!

We can expect that our maple syrup crop
will be a good one, based on the chemical
reaction of the trees, It takes many nights of
deep cold to change the starches within the
tree to sugars -- we have certainly a basis to
expect that the sap produced this spring will
be high in sugar. Normal sap is 2 to 2 12%
sugar; this year it may be 3% or better.
However, yield will depend on the climatic
conditions during late February until early
April. As a sugar maker will say, “Ttde-
pends on the season.”

Early this month, we should be starting per-
ennial flower plants if we expect bloom this
year. Perennials generally take longer to
germinate and so must be seeded about mid-
February. They usually require greater light
intensity after germinating to produce a
husky plant to be planted out in late April.
Artificial lights therefore, are needad to sup-
ply such light. After all the years that spe-
cial “growlights” have been developed for
the indoor gardener, many plant growers
and researchers have come to the conclu-
sion that ordinary fluorescent lights will do
the job. Whichever type you use, they
should be placed close to the top of the
seedlings to supply the needed intensity of
light. Such Lights are “cool lights,” giving
off little heat. This is desirable for the peren-
nials as they must develop deep-rooted
husky plants which will respond rapidly to
natural light once planted out. Seedlings
started now will take our minds off the
problems of our trees and shrubs still “out
in the cold™

how much we're loved. With gifts like this,
thers’ll be “a lot more of us”to love! This
tradition is a thoughtful loving ope--so if
you know someone watching his or her
weight (and who isn’t these days), be care-
ful not to undermine their efforts by giving
counter-productive gifts.

This year try non-food items, such as bub-
ble bath for her and perhaps after-shave co-
logne for him. A book of poetry to say the
things you'd like to, but can never find the
right words may be just right. Choosing a
lasting gift is a constant reminder of your af-
fections, rather than a short-lived and for-
gotten one.

If eatable items are the way lo the heart of
your loved one, give a “heart healthy” fruit
basket (high in fructose, a natural sugar) or
low-fat and no-fat baked goods. With a
health-conscious public today, some of our
local stores may already have these avail-
able. If not, buy the food items and make
your own basket. Most everyone likes
homemade gifts because of the love put
into them. Wrap your gift with a ribbon and
attach a giant heart-shaped card to represent
the greatest love of all...the gift of good
health.

Ugtil next time...Best of Health and Fitness.

Secretarial Services

Typing
Word Processing  ferimsdy
Desktop Publishing £

Dictaphone and Fax
Patricia Dugdale

938-5307

and Florist

%?9‘ Bald Sunapee Garden Center'k’%‘
763-4551

* Roses & Fresh Flowers
* Candles, Arrangements
B& e & Foliage Plan
* Blooming & Foliage ts

* Local Delivery

ieces
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F b Friday, February 11 Monday, February 21 ﬁ‘
e rum Whist, sponsored by Fish & Game Club, =~ Washington's Birthday
Calen d everyone welcome, town hall, 7:30 NO Selectmen’s meeting
at Saturday, February 12 Tuesday, February 22

Tuesday, February 1

ZB A, town hall, 7:00
Fish & Game Club, Lake Todd Clubhouse
Thursday, February 3

Book discussion, Library, 7:00

KRSD budget hearing, high school, 7:00
Facilities Committee, town hall, 7:30
Monday, February 7

Selectmen's meeting, 7:00
Tuesday, February 8

Planning Board, town hali, 7:30
Wednesday, February 9

PTC meeting, Multi-purpose room at ele-
mentary school, 7:00

Bradford Business Association, Lumber
Bam, 7:00

Thursday, February 10

Community Workshop, Friendship House,
S. Newbury, 11:00 am

KRSD school board meeting, high school,
7:30

Antique Show and Sale, New England Col-

lege, Henniker, 10:00-4:00
Monday, February 14

Candidates’ Night, KRES, 7:30

Wednesday, February 23

Bag Lunch/Card Social. Everyone invited.
Coffee & dessert provided. Church Vestry,
11:30 am; Call Lou Signorino at 538-2608
for a ride.

Selectmen’s meeting, 7:00
Tuesday, February 15

Women's Club Pot Luck Luncheon, with
town reports, Church Vestry, noon

Kindergarten meeling, Church Vestry, 6:45
Conservation Com, Tillie Wheeler's, 7:30
Wednesday, February 16

Winter Town Forum, town hall, 7:30
Thursday, February 17

KRSD public hearing on faimess in fund-
ing, high school, 7:00

Book discussion, Library, 7:00
Facilities Committee, town hall, 7:30

To list events for the month of
March, call Lou Signorino at
938-2608.

Supervisors of the Checklist, town hall,
fina} registration for school meeting,
7:009:00

Historical Society, Church Vestry, 7:30
Thursday, February 24

KRSD school board meeting, high school,
7:30

Friday, February 25

Whist, sponsored by Union Congregational
Society, everyone welcome, town hall, 7:30

Saturday, February 26

Supervisors of the Checklist, town hall,
final registration for town meeting,
10:00-noon

Monday, February 28

School Vacation Week
Selectmen's meeting, 7:00

Bag Lunch/Card Social, coffee and dessert
provided. Everyone welcome, Church
Vestry, 11:30 am; Call Jane at 938-2570 or
Doris at 938-5250 for a ride,

and leave message.

firm. Call 938-2523.

and Sat, 10:00-2:00. 938-5225,

Classified Ads

FOR SALE. One pair chrome exhaust pipes, 6§17 length,
3 pieces chrome down-spout elbow, metal protection
screen. Brand new. ldeal for muscle car. $85 or B,O. or
trade for snowblower in good canditon. Call 938-5359

FOR SALE. Gretsch guitar {Country Club) c. 1975. $250
FOR SALE. Holmes bass amp {1158} $180. Jazz size
bass guitar, $125. (both for $250) Call 938-2523.

OVER THE RAINBOW Consignment Store. New and

used children’s ¢clothing and other itsms, Located behind
the Bradford Town Hall. Open Mon., Wed., Thurs., Fri,,

FREE FOR THE TAKING. Combo wood & oil furnace,
275 galion ol ank. Call 938-2523 for particulars.

To place a FREE classified ad,
please call Beth Rodd at 938-2692.

We can't say we don't know.

Touching earth, becomes part

Was it made for our sight?

They, falling downward, bless

SNOoW Moon
What is snow?

Symme
Of the highesttrc{egree;
All that art,

Of the white.
Each small flake,
Tiny ice crystals make.
Numberless

The blue way
With a dazzling display.

Hexagan,
Unadmirﬂ now gone,

~Joan Peterke




